(Minutes yet to be accepted, submitted for members to read before the meeting)

United States Submarine Veterans Inc,

Seattle Base

Minutes of the July 20th Meeting

Held at Lake Washington VFW Hall

4330 148th Avenue Redmond, WA 98052

The VFW kitchen staff cooked and served dinner to the members at 1830.

Base Commander Karl “Dutch” Krompholtz called the meeting to order at 1900. There were 25 members in attendance, 2 spouses and 2 guests.

Guests were Russ Oliver, Spook Navy Reserve Chief, and Don Francke, who qualified on the USS Nevada.

Ted Taylor led us in the pledge of allegiance.

Don Smith gave the invocation.

Dutch and Ted Taylor led us in the tolling of the boats for the month of July.

Dutch asked for introductions along with what type of hobby each member was interested in. 

Bill Giese acting secretary read the minutes from the June meeting. They were to be posted on the web site but due to illness of our webmaster this did not happen. This will be done for July for all to read and approve.

Treasurer Jim Harper gave his report and it was accepted as read.

Storekeeper Bill Giese reported that we earned $45.50 for the month of June. The new USSVI 2006 calendars are in and this should bolster sales, along with the WWII 2006 calendars. Pat Householder will advertise the Cold War patch again to help with sales.

Old Business

Don Masoero gave an update on the tolling of the boats and Holland Induction ceremony to be held in Kirkland, WA. The ceremony will be held September 10th at 1400 hours. Phil Ward is working closely with Don as he will be gone for a 

short period of time on vacation. More volunteers are needed to make this a success. The event will be open to the public and will be locally advertised.        A formal invitation will be mailed to everyone including dignitaries and as many WWII vets as possible. As was noted above, to make this a success we need as much participation as possible from the membership.  There is no food allowed or vending to take place at the site.

Phil Ward re-opened a previously tabled motion concerning a sound system purchase. A discussion to purchase rather than rent a sound system followed. One idea was to talk with the other local bases to share the expense of a sound system.  This once again was tabled until more information can be gathered. Dave Goodson will contact his church about using their equipment for our event. The money we would spend on rental could be donated to the church.

Cliff Nutter gave a report on the 4th of July parade that the members participated in, in Sedro Woolley. The crowd that lined the route was very enthusiastic toward our group but did miss the float. About 20 WWII and USSVI vets joined in the fun.

Cliff Nutter also gave a report on the WWII campout and picnic held at Squaw Rock. They had about 60 people show up and there was lots of good food and fun.  It consisted mostly of WWII vets, we need more USSVI vets.

Dutch wants to have a feasibility study done on whether to build another float in the shape of a fast attack hull. A discussion was held concerning the current WWII Bonefish float and how it gets moved from Banger to a parade and how it is maintained. The active duty chiefs on the base are maintaining the float now. John Baker has been tasked with towing it to different events. Other volunteers have stepped up and plan to help move the float. Dave Goodson will help with a study for another float.

Dutch received a certificate from the ”Charitable Foundation” for the donation the base made for the Tom Gilbert heart fund.

Dutch reported that the membership for USSVI has grown to about 11,200.

 Binnacle List:  Don Smith was ill for the last four weeks due to an arthritic heart aorta valve. No surgery is needed but rest will help. Jay Davis had knee surgery. Debbie Householder is maintaining.
Don Smith is looking for a volunteer to take over the duties of Librarian. Bill Godfrey is taking over this duty. Thanks Bill.

2005 Break

Dave Goodson and Peter McCafferty talked to the members about their hobby of model yard railroading. Dave brought a sample of the type of train that he runs in his backyard. He started with this hobby when he was three years old. (I didn’t know they had trains back that far.) What started out as a hobby has turned into a business for Dave.  Using his electrical ET, knowledge he converts trains to run, whistle, toot, and sound like real trains all by remote control. He has people send him trains from all over the country to convert. 

Dave and his family have turned their backyard in to a maze of track, (1400 feet to be exact), and can run up to 20 trains at one time. It has taken them over 5 years to construct this project. He brought a movie along to show the work that went into his hobby. The railroad has survived rain, snow, (they have plows and blowers for the train), blackouts, and even an earthquake to keep on running.   Anyone is welcome at Dave’s house every 1st and 3rd Friday to become an engineer.

Peter has spent nearly 2-1/2 years on his construction and it is coming along nicely. He has 600 feet of track, 19 switches, and many of the trains surround a real pond. His biggest problems are the animals that are attracted to it. He deals with squirrels, crows, raccoons, and an occasional opossum that destroy the landscape. Some of our hunter hobbyists should take note. 

New Business 
Don Masoero reported that the “R” used to designate a retired reservist will no longer be required. 

He also participated in the burial of Regina Clark CS1 (age 42) of Chehalis, WA. Regina was a Seabee fighting in Iraq who had worked with Chief Masoero before he retired. He gave an emotional report on her coming home and going home.

Admiral Horton Smith brought us up-to-date on the closing of Sub Base Groton and how many submarine non-qualified admirals are not helping the submarine service. If we are to keep the memory and the service strong then we will have to make our voice heard. There is also a plan to cut the number of subs from 54 to 37. How sad.

October meeting will once again have the engineering dept. from the U of W and their submarine on display.

August meeting will have the return of Bob Opple and his report on the Foxtrot.

2120 Don Smith gave the closing Benediction.

Meeting ended

Minutes submitted by acting Secretary Bill Giese 
